WITHDRAWAL SHEET

Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES Withdrawer KDB 7/18/2005 CORRESPONDENCE - JULY 1981 (1) File Folder **FOIA** F01-107/01 **Box Number** 7618 **MCCARTIN Doc Date Restrictions DOC Doc Type Document Description** No of NO **Pages** LIST CORRESPONDENCE - JULY 1981 (PAGE 1 ND 3, PARTIAL) ₹4 MEMO M. DEAVER TO LORILEI KINDER 7/30/1981 **≱** ↓ LETTER LORELEI KINDER TO M. DEAVER (PAGE 1 ND 2 ONLY) A 2 LETTER M. DEAVER TO POLICE OFFICER 7/28/1981

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]

B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]

B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]

B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]

B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA] B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

Ameche, Kay	7	-	16	
Anderson, Robert O.	7	-	22	
Arnett, Ray	7	-	27	
Austin, Borothy L.	7	_	27	
Baker, Howard	7	-	29	
Bell, Theron J.	7	_	22	
Beranek, W.C.	7	-	16	
Brown, Keith	7	-	27	
Burnette, Alice G.	7	-	27	
Campbell, Richard O.	7	-	16	
Campbell, Thomas W.	7	-	16	
Cassidy, Ed	7	-	27	
Conger, Clement E.	7	-	27	
Coors, Joseph	7	-	22	
Crain, Buz	7	-	22	5
Cude, Bobby L.	7	-	16	
Daniels, Michael P.	7	-	22	
Dart, Justin	7	-	22	
Dockstader, C.F.	7	-	16	
Dondero, Jerry	7	-	28	
Dozno, Vic	7	-	29	
Dubrique, Joe	7	-	28	
Ellis, Brook B.	7	-	22	
Eslick, Dean	7	-	22	
Faltinek James I	7		27	

Ferguson, R.E.	7	1	16
Fierman, I	7	-	22
Fricke, Janie	7	-	16
Gaustad, Jeannie V.	7	-	16
Glant, Douglas F.	7	-	29
Graves, John A.	7	-	16
Gregory, Doris B.	7	-	22
Groves, Helen	7	-	22
Hanauer, J. D.	7	-	23
Hay John T.	7	-	27
Hegness, Russell O.	7	-	22
Hook, John I.	7	-	22
Hopson, Melvin	7	-	16
Huebel, Frank J.	7	-	29
Humelsine, Carlisle H.	7	-	22
Jacobson, Pat	7	-	16
James, Allen	7	-	22
Johnson, Jeffrey M.	7	-	16
Johnson, Ned	7	-	29
Kieschinick, W.F.	7	-	22
Lawson, Royce E.	7	-	16
uLauder, Joseph	7	-	22
Lucius, William P.	7	-	18
Marshall, S.W.	7	-	22
McKee, Clarence V.	7	_	16

McKinney, Charles M.	7 - 22
McNeal, James H.	7 - 27
Miller, John N.	7 - 16
Mulligna, Edward W.	7 - 23
Murphy, James M.	7 - 16
Muse, Andrew C.	7 - 22
Nolan, John R.	7 - 27
Nordheimer, Jon	7 - 16
Paschal, David	7 - 16
Pegg, William J.	7 - 29
Pererson, Frank	7 - 23
Plante, Douglas M.	7 - 22
Renfrew, M.M.	7 - 22
Rodrigues, Jess A.	7 - 22
Royce, Rifhard	7 - 27
Sandler, Roger	7 - 16
Schmidt, Ronald	7 - 16
Sedenquist, Margaret	7 - 27
Shansby, J. Gary	7 - 27
Shawlee, harold	7 - 27
Shore, Joseph	7 - 29
Simonetti, Gilbert	7 - 16
Simpler, Lena R.	7 - 22
Spellman, Patrick D.	7 - 22
Stern, Paul	7 - 28
Stillwell, Erie A.	7 - 29
Swain, Leon	7 - 28

Sweet, John H.	7 - 23
Taylor, A.	7 - 16
Tekaat, Leonard C.	7 - 22
Thurmond, Strom	7 - 16
Trudeau, Pierre E.	7 - 28
Van Kirk, J.K.	7 - 27
Wallach, Doug	7 - 30
Walsh, James D.	7 - 16
Webb, Bernie	7 - 16
Welk, Robert E.	7 - 16
White, Clay	7 - 27
Williams, Charles T.	7 - 22
Williams, Mary	7 - 28
Wooley, E. Richard	7 - 27
Wrather, Jack	7 - 28
Wright, John Parke	7 - 22

WASHINGTON

July 28, 1981

Dear Mr. Dondero:

Thank you for letting me know you are leaving Senator Laxalt's office to enter private business. I know that you will be missed. I wish you the very best of luck in your new endeavor.

Please relay to Ed Allison that I look forward to working with him.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Jerry Dondero Administrative Assistant to Senator Paul Laxalt United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

WASHINGTON

July 28, 1981

Dear Officer Swain:

The furor has died down, but the horror of March 30th continues to linger on.

I am aware that you were the officer that pushed me to safety during the frightening few seconds of the attempted assasination attempt, and I am grateful for your quick thinking and thank you sincerely for the role you played that day.

Again, Officer Swain, my deepest appreciation for your courageous actions.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Officer Leon Swain
District of Columbia Police Dept.
3rd District Headquarters
1624 V Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20002

WASHINGTON

July 28, 1981

Dear Jack:

Thanks for your letter of July 15th regarding the invitation for President Reagan to be the guest of honor and speaker in October for Navy Day. We have been in touch with Captain Dale Patterson and also Eunice N. Sato, Mayor of Long Beach.

We are on top of this situation and hope, too, that the President will be able to find time for this.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Jack Wrather
Wrather Corporation
Office of the President
270 North Canon Drive
Beverly Hills, CA 90210
Post Office Box 111
Beverly Hills, CA 90213

BCC- Leg Kemell

File



Delta Sigma Phi Fraternity

EXECUTIVE OFFICES

233 MILWAUKEE STREET • DENVER, COLORADO 80206

(303) 388-4853

ALLEN JAMES
Executive Director

LOREN MALL President

July 28, 1981

Michael K. Deaver Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Brother Deaver:

Thank you for responding to our invitation to speak at the Thanksgiving convention of Delta Sigma Phi. It is certainly understandable that your schedule may preclude a visit with us.

We would be honored to have you drop in during the convention. We will check with you as the convention nears.

YOURS IN THE BOND OF SPHINX,

Allen James Executive Director

AJ:rh

WASHINGTON

July 28, 1981

Dear Mr. Prime Minister:

It was a special pleasure to see you again during the recent Economic Summit Meeting in your beautiful country. I want to thank you for the thoughtful gifts you presented to me.

The copy of Between Friends/Entre Amis is a beautiful and most welcome present. I shall enjoy using the handsome briefcase immensely. It was kind of you to express your friendship in this generous way.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Right Honorable
Pierre Elliott Trudeau, P.C., M.P.
Prime Minister of Canada
Ottawa

WASHINGTON

July 28, 1981

Dear Miss Williams:

It was good of you to take the time to bring your views to my attention. You can be sure that they have been carefully noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Miss Mary Williams 837 East Clinton Street Hastings, Michigan 49058



WASHINGTON

July 28, 1981

Dear Mr. Dubrique:

Thank you for your thoughtful message. I know that the President will be as pleased as I was to hear of your strong support for him. I must also express my deep gratitude for your kind words concerning me. I only hope that we will be able to live up to the faith you have placed in us.

With very best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Joe Dubrique 1884 Columbia Road, N.W. Washington, D. C. 20009



WASHINGTON

July 28, 1981

Dear Mrs. Stern:

It was good of you to take the time to bring your views concerning the Central Intelligence Agency to my attention. This Administration believes that the maintenance of our intelligence network throughout the world is a top priority. You can be sure that any action with regard to the CIA will be taken only after full consideration for the security of our nation.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Paul Stern Route 7, Box 152 Gilford, NH 03246

WASHINGTON

July 29, 1981

Dear Howard:

You are absolutely right in your judgement about the need to move quickly in developing a private sector initiatives program for the President.

The Mosbacher and Baroody proposals have been thoroughly discussed and the best elements of both are being incorporated in a strategy to be implemented during August and September. This plan includes a Presidential Task Force of private sector leaders charged with the responsibility of discovering and promoting private sector solutions to public needs. The President will also seek from the members of his Cabinet specific action that will remove impediments to move from public to private programs.

Jim Rosebush, who reports directly to me, has been assigned the special responsibility of making this program a reality. You might like to designate someone on your staff to work directly with Jim.

I appreciate your enthusiastic support for this issue and I assure you as we move forward you will be kept informed of the entire program and its goals.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Howard H. Baker The United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

WASHINGTON

July 29, 1981

Dear Mr. Huebel:

I appreciate you sending along your <u>Proposal</u> <u>Musical America</u>, which I have taken the liberty of forwarding to the Department of Education for their information and review.

Thank you for taking the time to send this material to us.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Frank J. Huebel 3610 Bellevale Ave. Baltimore, MD 21206

WASHINGTON

July 29, 1981

Dear Mr. Stillwell:

Thank you for your recent message. I know that President Reagan will be as pleased as I was to hear of your support and see the poster which you designed.

Our country faces many difficulties both at home and abroad and opposition, at times, may seem great. Yet we must never waiver in our belief in liberty and our faith in the abilities of a free people to accomplish great tasks. I know that with your support, and that of other like minded people, we will succeed in making America great again.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Eric A. Stillwell 1151 West 27th Place Eugene, OR 97405

WASHINGTON

July 29, 1981

Dear Mr. Glant:

Thank you for your letter and kind invitation to speak at the Seattle Rotary No. 4.

I'm afraid I simply can't schedule any additional time away from the White House. I do appreciate you inviting me and wish you success with your plans in the future.

Again, thank you for your kind invitation.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Douglas F. Glant President Pacific Group Post Office Box C-3637 Seattle, Washington 98124

WASHINGTON

July 29, 1981

Dear Mr. Shore:

Thank you for your recent correspondence regarding your solution to the Medicare and Medicaid problems.

Since my daily schedule does not permit appointments of this nature, I suggest that you write to the Health and Human Services Agency in Washington, D.C.

Thanks again for taking the time to make me aware of your concerns.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Joseph Shore 1648 Funston Street Hollywood, FL 33020

WASHINGTON

July 29, 1981

Dear Mr. Dozno:

Thank you for your thoughtfulness in sending along the booklet containing the remarks by The Honorable Jack Kemp.

I appreciate your observations of President Reagan's speaking engagements.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Vic Dozno 80 Meadowbrook Williamsville, NY 14221

WASHINGTON

July 29, 1981

Dear Mr. Pegg:

Thank you for your kind invitation to attend your seminars. While I certainly appreciate your helpful offer, my current duties make it impossible for me to accept.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William J. Pegg William J. Pegg and Associates The Georgetown Mews 1111 30th Street, N.W., Suite 108 Washington, D.C. 20007

WASHINGTON

July 29, 1981

Dear Mr. Johnson:

It was good of you to take the time to bring your publication, Design News, to my attention. The articles it contained concerning new technologies were indeed thought provoking. You can be sure that they have been carefully noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Ned Johnson Senior Vice President Cahners Publishing Company 221 Columbus Avenue Boston, Massachusetts 02116



Feli.



July 29, 1981

Mr. Mike Deaver Whitehouse Washington, D.C.

Dear Mike,

What a wonderful evening you arranged for us with the President, and so many other interesting people.

Stallone was not only excited about meeting the President, but impressed with his warm human qualities, and ability to make everyone feel comfortable. Sly said the credit for the evening goes to the people around the President since they were all so warm and sensitive that the atmosphere was devoid of tension. Carole and I know who set the mood for the evening, and for that we are very grateful.

You teased me about building you up too much to my friends. I have a problem in that area because I represent artists, and recognize and appreciate talent. There are few winners whether it be in politics or show business, and you are a winner. I guess part and parcel with that success comes guys like me who tell people how good you are.

We love spending time with you and hope to arrange a dinner in August at a restaurant of your choice. Carole suggests La Toque, hoping you can come down from Santa Barbara and spend an evening with us.

Our heartfelt thanks to you for making our trip such a great success. Love to Carolyn and your family.

In good friendship,

Tony Scotti

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

July 30, 1981

Dear Mr. Wallach:

Thank you for your letter requesting a sheet of President Reagan's doodles. I appreciate your interest in having one and regret that this must be a disappointing reply. However, because of the great number of requests the President receives for momentoes, it is not possible to oblige them all. He believes it is unfair to select a few for preferential treatment while excluding others.

Your interest is appreciated, and we know you will understand.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Doug Wallach 801 Greenwood Avenue Wilmette, IL 60091

•

WASHINGTON

July 30, 1981

Dear Lorelei:

I was glad to hear that your vacation was so exciting and stimulating. I'm looking forward to a short vacation with Carolyn and the kids during August.

I'm sorry about your robbery, and am sending along a replacement picture.

The staff I currently employ will be sufficient to handle the work generated by my duties in connection with the 1984 Olympics, however, you could contact David Simon of the Los Angeles Olympic Organizing Committee, Los Angeles 90084, for information concerning both employment and volunteer work opportunities.

Incidentally, anything you can do to support the President's good record on appointment of women would be helpful. We've now appointed 43 women to key positions in the government after being here only six months.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Miss Lorelei Kinder 630 Prospect Blvd. Pasadena, CA

Bec: Lyn Nafziger Wendy Backet Lorelei C. Kinder
630 PROSPECT BOULEVARD
PASADENA, CALIFORNIA

Veur like.

Appreciated your very nice note In neply to your question - I have heard nothing from Lyn-

à vould like to continue to participate - as a volunteur or dollar a year "lader Woodd I be possible to have can arriginment working under you in your capacity as Olympics liaison?

Ond Hong Kong Wes 82 stimulated by The Japanese That I am taking a language

Spent Three weeks in Africa also- Man unto Charlie Greenleaf Thore and, in Nauribea, ended up having dinner with a friend of Lorelei C. Kinder
630 PROSPECT BOULEVARD
PASADENA, CALIFORNIA

Veur Mike.

Appreciated your very nice note. In reply to your question - I have heard nothing from Lyn-

a votenteur or dollar a year "lader Woodd I be possible to have sen arsymment working under you un your capacity as Olympics liaison?

We had a coordon ful Time un Japan, Javan and The Japanese That I am taking a language

Spent Three texens in Africa also- Manute Charlie Ereculeret Thore and, in Nauribea, ended up having dinner with a friend of The consument. It readed be good-

Hon joins me in sending over vary beet texches for continueed successes. We hath feel That President Mayon is doing a sexpertative jobs and are vary proved see had a part in cleating him.

Sincerely-Grelei

WASHINGTON

July 30, 1981

Dear Billy:

I appreciate your supporting letter and the copy of the letter you sent to President Reagan. I'm sure you'll be hearing from the President directly.

I apologize for not sending you an autographed picture sooner, but hope the enclosed photograph is suitable.

It was good hearing from you.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. W. D. Mounger Post Office Box 1200 Jackson, Mississippi 39205

July 30, 1981

Dear Mr. Nott:

Thank you for your letter requesting a sheet of President Reagan's doodles. I appreciate your interest in having one and retret that this must be a disappointing reply. However, because of the great number of requests that President receives for momentoes, it is not possible to oblige them all. He believes it is unfair to select a few for preferential treatment while excluding others.

Enclosed is the \$5.00 you forwarded. Your interest is appreciated, and we know you will understand.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Dale Mott 1125 Linda Flora Drive Los Angeles, CA 90049

> Serial no. on the \$5.00 bill: K 17837844 B

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

July 31, 1981

Dear Major Evans:

Thank you for your recent letter and the suggested speech you enclosed with it. I appreciate the time you have taken to send in your thoughtful suggestions. It is always encouraging to hear from concerned citizens such as yourself.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your comments and speech to the appropriate members of the White House staff. You can be sure that they will receive serious attention.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Major David Evans, USMC 6640 High Street Falls Church, VA 22046

WASHINGTON

July 31, 1981

Dear Mr. Green:

Thank you for your recent letter concerning the possibility of a strike by employees of the United States Postal Service and the possible legal consequences which they may face in the event of a strike. I appreciate the time you have taken to bring the fruits of your research to my attention and can assure you that it has been carefully noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Roy H. Green
Iowa Farm Mortgage
Brokers Association
326 Washington Street
Decorah, IA 52101

WASHINGTON

July 31, 1981

Dear Mr. Dee:

Thank you for your recent letter concerning Canada's patent law and its effect upon pharmaceutical companies in the United States. I share your concern that trade between the United States and Canada should be conducted in a manner which is fair to both sides and want to assure you that your comments will receive serious attention from the appropriate officials within this Administration.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Robert F. Dee Chairman of the Board Smith Kline Corporation Post Office Box 7929 Philadelphia, PA 19101